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Paul Ivers 

From the Principal’s Desk 
Resilience, flexibility, determination – I am looking for words 
that adequately describe our graduating students of Year 12 
2020. To say their travel toward the HSC has been unique, 
would be one large understatement. I will take this 
opportunity to remind all that there is still 50% of students’ 
final result to be determined in the HSC Examinations that 
begin on Tuesday 20th October. (Term 4 Week 2). This year 
all students will need to answer basic questions ensuring 
they are not suffering from flu like symptoms. Any student 
who is will need to get a COVID test. They must inform the 
school and ensure they tell the doctor / centre that they are 
a Year 12 student and have their results fast tracked. There is 
a guide in the following pages of this newsletter.  
 

Year 12 Graduation / Formal is still booked in for November 
25. We are looking at advice that states, due to COVID 
restrictions, parents are not permitted at these milestone 
events. We are awaiting the state of play, closer to the date, 
to determine what our final hoorah for Year 12 will look like. 
Here’s hoping that the school holidays will continue with low 
(nil) infection rates.  
 

I wish all a wonderful holiday and encourage our Year 12 
parting students all the best in their studying for the HSC 
Examinations. A thorough preparation will indeed make the 
final results a real achievement to be celebrated. 
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SRC News 
The SRC have put off the 3 on 3 basketball comp until next term. If you are wanting to be a part of this, get a 
team together and sign up at the notice board near the Maths staff room. 
 
 We would like to say a big thank you to the 2020 SRC. Everyone has done an amazing job at making the school 
a better place. We are now in the process of establishing the new SRC for next year. 
 
Thank you all for a great term 3 and can’t wait to see you next term. 

from Billy…. 
Year 12 has always been the most difficult year of schooling, the large amount of work to 
memorise mixed with the long nights of reading study sheets and flash cards is hard for 
everyone. However, I have to say the struggles of 2020 have definitely not made it any 
easier. I still remember walking into a school full of smoke in the blistered heat thinking 
“gosh it can’t get much worse than this”. Covid-19, to say the least has made things a bit 
more difficult. The online school systems seem to come on quite quickly but, by the time I 
had worked out how to use them I was already behind and needing to catch up, and by 
the time I caught up we were back to school again.  
 

One of the biggest challenges for me was my two film major works. My multimedia major 
work had to entirely change to make it safer in a pandemic environment. However, the 
drama individual project guidelines changed making the project much easier to 
complete given the current situations at the time. 
 

Overall, the year has been a challenging one. There have been many obstacles that have been in our 
way but we, as a year have been able to work through the trouble and still have a successful year. 
 

-Billy Callaghan, School Captain 2020 

School captain of 2020, where to even start. It was meant to be one of the best years of our 
lives however, COVID-19 had a different idea. Unfortunately, the role of school captain was 
minimised to running a group in the SRC. At the start of Year 12 when I received the role of 
school captain I looked forward to learning, growing and partaking in new experiences 
and interacting with the broader community. All of the events, ceremonies and 
assemblies have been cancelled and any other responsibilities. For me this has been 
disappointing, and, in a way, I feel like I haven’t been “school captain”. The reason I went 
for the role was because I have a passion to grow, but mainly to make a difference but I 
am still very thankful that I have been able to work with the SRC and the environment 
group throughout the year.  
  
-Dimity Bartlett, School Captain 2020 

from Dimity…. 
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Year 12 Final Fundraising  

Year 12 Construction 
It has been a busy end to a somewhat 
interrupted year and practical tasks were 
put on hold till some normality returned. 
This proved to be challenging but was also 
achievable.  
 

Part of the construction course this 
semester involved Brick and Block, 
Levelling and completing a concrete slab to 
the entry of new multipurpose courts.   
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Links to Learning 

Wingham High School  News let ter  

Year 12 Primary Industries — Quad and Side by Side Training 
 

Year 12 Primary Industries students attended Taree TAFE on Monday 7th and Tuesday 8th of September for 
their final event training as a Primary Industries student. Taree TAFE hosted a safety training course for our 
students on the operation of these farm vehicles. With 40 people dying on farms in Australia just this year 
(2020) from quad bike injuries, such a training course is well justified.  
 

The students attending and completing the two day 
course were Emily Brood, Madeline Betts, Tamika 
Brown, Jordyn Blanch and Broady Armstrong. 
 

John Hawkins   

Mental Fitness   
Year 12 participated in a webinar about Mental Fitness with Rosie, a 
volunteer youth presenter for the Black Dog Institute. From the floor of her 
bedroom in Melbourne, Rosie discussed the importance of mental fitness 
and how mental health should be treated like physical health – it’s 
important to take care of our brains, not just our bodies. Year 12 learnt 
about different ways to build mental fitness, for example through 
gratitude, mindfulness, and developing a sense of meaning and purpose. 
All this helps to create positive emotions, manage stress better, and build 
better relationships with others.   
 

Year 12 also learnt about the Mental Fitness Challenge at biteback.org.au, with six weekly challenges to help 
build mental fitness. The website also includes quizzes, activities, and information on how to be mentally 
healthy.   
 

Just like we get injured or catch a cold, we may also go through times where we feel overwhelmed, afraid, 
stressed, or hopeless. It’s important to reach out and talk to someone to get support when we’re struggling and 
things feel difficult. There are lots of websites and helplines out there designed to help if you don’t feel up to 
talking to a friend or grown up yet. These include ReachOut, Eheadspace, Kids Helpline, Lifeline, Butterfly 
Foundation, Head to Health, and Beyond Blue.   

The links to learning boys have been working on creating furniture out of crates for a school fishing spot in 
the Ag farm.  We are very lucky in our school to have river frontage & a place to go to work on our wellbe-
ing.  This week the group talked about setting one goal to make our lives better, it was challenging but a 
good conversation.   

Meg Goodsell 

Student Outreach worker 
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Year 9 Marine Studies 
Over the last half of Term 3, the Year 9 Marine class has been 
focusing on completing their Local Area Study. Luckily, we were 
able to get out for a lesson to attend our local waterway, the 
Manning River down through the Brush. The warming weather had 
brought with it a number of bird species both seen and heard on 
the day; unfortunately, no fish were spotted or caught while on 
location. When students completed their litter survey it returned 
minimal rubbish indicating people are generally quite respectful of 
the area, minus the 35 cigarette butts collected around the carpark 
perimeter.  
 

Subsequently, students were keen to get their hands into some 
dissections featuring locally-caught garfish and flathead, with one 
flatty offering a hidden surprise inside its stomach – its last meal – a 
very small but intact juvenile tarwhine! A number of barramundi 
(not locally caught) had also been kindly donated by Taree Fisherman’s cooperative for 
students to dissect and examine. Students were impressed by the number of organs they 
could identify including the gills, heart, eyes, brain, swim bladder, kidneys and gonads. 
Overall a very visceral but fun and engaging experience for the students while having been 
mostly restricted to learning on school grounds during the past two terms.  
 

The Year 10 Marine class has been focusing on recreational fishing skills for the second half of this term. They 
also had the opportunity to undertake a dissection to examine fish biology and internal organs. While 
attending the Manning River at the Brush one afternoon during class, students were able to develop their 
casting and knot-tying skill. Problem-solving skills in the form of rod-retrieval techniques were also tested on 
the day, when one rod was accidentally let go of while casting out from off the pontoon.  

The Material Sounds School Challenge 
Creativity in Motion 



 8 

 

RESPECTFUL |  RESPONSIBLE | POSITIVE   9 Rowley Street Wingham NSW 2429  | T: 02 6553 5488  | EMAIL:  wingham-h.school.nsw.edu.au                                      

Wingham High School  News let ter  

Self Care      
“As we all know 2020 has had many challenges.  It is so important for all of us to take care of ourselves.  The 
holidays are coming up and we all need to re-charge the batteries.  Attached is a list of ideas of self care 
activities.  It has been suggested that 3 things per day can help to balance out the stresses of life.  They don’t 
have to be big things.   For Example: you might  

1. Pat your pet, 2.  Draw in your art book & 3.  Have a hot chocolate or a milkshake  
but I encourage you to find your own.   

 

We wish you all a wonderful holiday and will see you in Term 4.   
Meg Goodsell Student Outreach Officer 
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Canteen Roster Term 4 

CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS 
NEEDED! 

All you need is a free Volunteers Working 
with Children's Check and one simple form 

for you to enjoy a free morning tea and lunch 
and a good laugh with our fabulous canteen 

team. However, most importantly you are 
helping our students receive nutritious, NSW 
Government approved meals. You won't have 

to serve or handle money. 

So come in and lend a hand as much or as 

little time as you like - and you don't have to 

have a child at this school to help! 

Please call Judy on 6553 5488. 

Gluten Free Options 
Now available by order 


